
CITYCOUNCIL

CITYOFPIEDMONT

JUNE20, 2023

5:53PM

TheCityCounciloftheCityofPiedmontmetinregularsessionatthetimeandonthedateabove.   
PresentwereMayorBaker, CouncilMembers JohnLawrence, RichardWilliams, JubalFeazell, Caleb
Pope, GregSouth, DavidIvey, andTerryKiser.    

Following theinvocation andthepledgeofallegiance givenbyMayorBaker, theminuteswere
presented forconsideration.  TerryKisermadethemotion thattheminutesbeapprovedaspresented.   
GregSouthseconded themotionandtheminuteswereapproved.   

Thebillstotaling $469,792.92werethenpresented forconsideration forpayment.  RichardWilliams
madethemotion thatthebillsbeapproved aspresented.  GregSouthseconded themotionandthebills
wereapproved forpayment.    

Thenextseveral itemsontheagendawereresolutions forgrassabatement andhousedemolition.  The
firstwasResolution 2023-13.  DavidIveymadethemotiontoapprove Resolution 2023-13.  Richard
Williamsseconded themotionandthemotioncarried.    

Resolution No. 2023-14wasnextontheagenda.  RichardWilliamsmadethemotiontoapprove
Resolution 2023-14.  JohnLawrence seconded themotionandthemotioncarried.    

Resolution No. 2023-15wasnextontheagenda.  DavidIveymadethemotiontoapproveResolution
2023-15.  GregSouthseconded themotionandthemotioncarried.    

Resolution No. 2023-16wasnextontheagenda.  GregSouthmadethemotiontoapproveResolution
2023-16.  DavidIveyseconded themotionandthemotioncarried.  

Resolution No. 2023-17wasnextontheagenda.  CalebPopemadethemotiontoapproveResolution
2023-17.  JubalFeazell seconded themotionandthemotioncarried.    

Theup-fittingofthetwonewpolicecarswasthenextitemontheagenda.  GregSouthmadethe
motiontoauthorize DanaSafetySupplytoequipbothnewTahoesfortheamountof $12,403.00per
vehicle.  TerryKiserseconded themotionandthemotioncarried.  

AfterthePoliceandFirereports therewasonevisitorcomment.  BenKellerspokeofarecentticketthat
hehadreceived fromthePiedmont PoliceDepartment.  

InCouncilReports, JohnLawrence hadNOreport.  

RichardWilliamswouldliketoseewhen2024policecarscanbeordered.  Healsowouldliketoget
somepricesforanewputtinggreenatthedrivingrange.      



JubalFeazellaskedabout fixingtheACOcomputer.  Hewouldliketoseesomeprogressonthepole
trailerfortheelectricaldepartment.  Inclosing, heaskedaboutanicemachineattheelectrical
department.  

CalebPopehadNOreport

GregSouthhadNOreport.    

DavidIveygaveareportontheLowe’sgrantthatweapplied for.  HesaidthattheCityhadnotbeen
notifiedbytheJune15datesoweprobably didnotwin.       

thTerryKiserwantedtothankAshleeandTerryforthehardworktheyhavedoneontheJuly4
celebration.  ThiswilltakeplaceSaturday, July1at3:00pm.  

ClerkHintonaskedtheCouncil togetwithBenSingleton tosetuptheiremailaccounts iftheywerenot
working.  HetoldtheCouncil thatpavingwouldrunbetween $60.00 - $70.00perfoot.  Inclosinghe
reported thatMichaelBrightwasbackattheCivicCenterworkingonthecolumns.      

IntheMayor’sreporthereported thathewouldgetwiththegrantwriterforWGSprojectsandlether
knowtogetstarted.  OurnextmeetingwillbeJuly11, 2023at5:30pm.  Inclosing, hetoldofaTaleof
theCitiesmeetingthatheattended.  Hetoldthemofallthethingsthathavehappened inPiedmont.    

Withnootherbusiness tocomebeforetheCouncil, GregSouthmadethemotionthatthemeetingbe
adjourned.  TerryKiserseconded themotionandthemeetingadjournedat6:31pm.    


